
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JULY 11TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, July 11th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our men and women overseas in harm’s way and to remember his friend, Antonio Gilbert, who died in 2015 from war wounds at the age of 28.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – absent



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – present

Also in attendance was Attorney for the Town Kyle Van De Water.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
April and Sandy Bethune introduced themselves as 19-year residents of Cold Spring Road.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilmen Paul Coughlin and Mark D’Agostino had nothing to report.

Councilwoman Linda Eurich said that the CAC farm tour had been postponed until a later date as they had been unable to get a bus for the event, but that it will be re-scheduled.


Councilwoman Mary Weinberger reported that she had spoken with the Rec Dir. Justin Coper and the Rec. Commission and that the first day of the of the program went smoothly, and had visited today as well, but it was quiet as storms were predicted.  The Commission also spoke of sending out bids for a large capacity tent (150-200 people) for the Haunted House as they would probably be unable to use the old building for the October event.  The Recreation Commission was also looking for suggestions for fall and winter events for the town’s seniors.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: The Grange was getting ready for Community Day and would be holding their next planning session on Wed., July 31st at 7pm.  The supervisor added that the Mill Lane bridge, having been condemned and since closed would soon be removed and rebuilt as a bike and pedestrian crossing, all at the expense of the owner of the property in Bangall, and would remain open to town residents as long as he was alive.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the agenda with one addition: add as #1A, appoint a Highway Department Secretary..  With this noted, a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS APPOINTMENT: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint Mike Dillinger to the unexpired term on the ZBA.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
1A. APPOINT HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT SECRETARY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to appoint Carrie DePaola as the Highway Secretary, retroactive to her starting date of June 25th, 2019.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

2. SOLAR ENERGY PROJECT:  Wendy DeWolf from East Light Partners, a solar energy company, gave a presentation to the Town Board for an application solar energy farm to be located on private property at the defunct mine next to and behind the Town Hall property, with the goal of providing Stanford residents with a 10% reduction in their electric bill.  Coming to the Town Board is the first step for any large solar projects in the Town, who would then send their application to the Planning Board.
5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the May 13th, 2019 meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich. Motion carried with a 
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roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – abstained.


The Minutes of the June 13th, 2019 meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – abstained; Paul Coughlin – yes.


The Minutes of the June 26th Special Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

SOLAR FARM PROJECT:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to refer the Solar Farm project in the defunct mine off Route 82 to be referred to the Planning Board for their full review.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

6. EXECUTIVE SESSION: Joseph Norton made a motion to go into an Executive Session with the Town Attorney at 8:05pm, seconded by Paul Coughlin, regarding property litigation.  Motion carried.

The Board excited their Executive Session on the motion of Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin at approximately 8:20pm, and made a motion to approve the July 2019 Abstract of Claims as follows:
_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

